Bergman Tool and Dynamic Weld wish to clarify a transaction that was reported last
week in the August MCDO monthly meeting minutes.

Bergman Tool did not sell their business as reported. The transaction included only
some of the machinery, tooling and support equipment. Bergman Tool will retain the
remaining equipment and real estate for uses to be disclosed at a later date.

Dynamic Weld is constructing an 80 X 120 building to house this purchased equipment
and other equipment for future use.

The MCDO sincerely apologizes for any confusion our reporting caused. Jim K- MCDO



